
 
IN RESPONSE, PLEASE 

 REFER TO:  M130109A 
 

January 9, 2013  
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: Brooke Poole, Director  

Office of Commission Appellate Adjudication  
 

FROM:    Annette L. Vietti-Cook, Secretary    /RA/ 
 
SUBJECT:   STAFF REQUIREMENTS - AFFIRMATION SESSION, 8:55 A.M., 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 9, 2013, COMMISSIONERS' 
CONFERENCE ROOM, ONE WHITE FLINT NORTH, 
ROCKVILLE, MARYLAND (OPEN TO PUBLIC ATTENDANCE) 

 
 
I. SECY-12-0121 – Honeywell International Inc. (Metropolis Works Uranium Conversion 

Facility), Docket No. 40-3392, Petition for Review of LBP-12-6 (Mar. 22, 2012)   
 
The Commission approved a Memorandum and Order responding to Honeywell International, 
Inc.’s petition for review of the Board’s decision upholding the Staff’s denial of Honeywell’s 
requested exemption from the decommissioning financial assurance requirements for its 
Metropolis Works facility.  The Memorandum and Order grants Honeywell’s petition for review 
and affirms the Board’s decision to deny the exemption.     
 
(Subsequently, on January 9, 2013, the Secretary signed the Memorandum and Order.) 
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